

Rea Magnet Wire Company

3400 E. Coliseum Blvd., Suite 200 Fort Wayne, IN 46805

March 19th, 2020

Reference: COVID-19 Service Announcement

Dear Rea Partner:

Rea Magnet Wire continues to monitor the outbreak of COVID-19 and its impact on our company, customers, and communities. All our facilities are using preventive measures to minimize any impact. We have asked the same of our suppliers and business partners. Our current situation is business as usual. All North American facilities are open and operating without constraints. Rea's suppliers are operating under the same conditions. All transportation lines remain open.

This situation remains fluid and Rea Magnet Wire remains committed to following local, state and national guidelines across our manufacturing sites. Some of these guidelines are evolving and could change from our current state of operations, impacting Rea's suppliers and partners.

We value our customers and will continue to monitor and communicate any significant changes. Our business will work with you to communicate any lead time changes. Be assured we will partner with you to continue to provide an exceptional customer experience.

Best Regards,

Jerry A. Long

President and CEO